August 24, 2006


A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, August 24, 2006 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright - Chair




Liz Sciortino (7:48 p.m.)




Don Thorp 




Bruce Peckham

ABSENT: 
Don Irvine

ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones

OTHERS:
8

Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

WILLIAMS AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:35 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Ron Williams, 4143 Clover Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 3 acres, bearing Tax Account No.203.4-1-12.11, located in an RA-2 zone, to add approximately 2 feet to the height of an existing front yard fence, resulting in a fence of approximately 7 feet, whereas Town Code allows a front yard fence of 4 feet.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they have seen the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams to summarize his proposal for the Board.  Mr. Williams stated that the deer situation is “unexplainable”.  Mr. Williams stated that he would like to build the fence to keep the deer out of his garden. Mr. Williams stated that the fence will also be a buffer for the road noise.  Mr. Williams stated that he would like to build the fence 2 ft. higher than what it is. 

Mr. Wright stated that he has received 3 letters from the public, which are all in favor of Mr. Williams’ request.  These letters are in the file. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if the house was built in 1850.  Mr. Williams stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if he has contacted the DOT regarding the speed situation on Rt. 65. Mr. Williams stated yes. Mr. Williams stated that he contacts the DOT every year regarding the traffic issues on Rt. 65.  A discussion followed regarding the traffic issues on Rt. 65.

The Board discussed the height and location of the fence.  

Mr. Wright stated that the only people affected by Mr. Williams’ request are the Klingenbergers, who wrote a letter of support.  Mr. Wright stated that the fence is tucked behind the trees.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if the fence is on his property or the ROW.  Mr. Williams stated that the fence is on his property.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if the primary benefit of increasing the fence height is to reduce the problem of the noise or the problem with the deer.  Mr. Williams stated that he is going to lose his gardens if he cannot make the fence higher. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams how long he has owned the property.  Mr. Williams stated that he has owned the property since 1980.

Mr. Wright asked the Board for comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Williams stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Williams stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Williams stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Williams stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Williams if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Mr. Williams stated no.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked the audience for comments.  There were none.

MOTION

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to close the public hearing at 7:50 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright –aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

ST. MARK EVANGELICAL LUTHERAN CHURCH AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

 Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 7:51 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Mr. Ty Allen from LaBella Associates, 300 State Street, Rochester, NY, for St. Mark Evangelical Lutheran Church, 18 Victor Mendon Road, Mendon, NY came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 0.503 acres, bearing Tax Account No.216.08-1-39, located in an RS-30,000 zone, to construct a 420 square foot addition on the east side of the existing church building, which, because this is a pre-existing, non-conforming lot, requires a variance from the Zoning Board of Appeals.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they have seen the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen to explain the proposal to the Board. Mr. Allen stated that the Church would like to add a small entry addition on the east side of the building for accessibility.  Mr. Allen stated that there would be no change to any of the set backs.  Mr. Allen stated that they are here because this is pre-existing, non-conforming structure. 

Mr. Wright reviewed the renderings.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen to explain the impact to the egress of the parking lot. Mr. Allen stated that the parking will stay the same. Mr. Allen showed on the map the parking and explained the pedestrian flow.   Mr. Allen stated that the pressure treated ramp that is currently there does not meet code. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen if they would be moving the handicap spaces.  Mr. Allen stated yes. 

Mr. Allen stated that the building is only being extended by 1.5 – 2.5 ft. 

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen if the Church’s Offices are on the adjoining lots.  Mr. Allen stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen if the Church owns the building on the adjoining lot.  Mr. Allen stated yes.

The Board discussed parking.

Mr. Wright asked the Board for comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen if the benefit that he needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Mr. Mr. Allen stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Mr. Allen stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen if this is a substantial request.  Mr. Allen stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen whether his request, in his view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Mr. Allen stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Allen if, in his view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created. Mr. Allen stated no.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked the audience for comments.  There were none.

MOTION

Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to close the public hearing at 8:02 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright –aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

FRANCESCO AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING

Mr. Wright opened the public hearing at 8:03 p.m.

Mr. Wright stated that he is waving the reading of the public notice, which is in the file, as well as the signed affidavit of the posting of the sign.

Melanie Francesco, 7 Old Brook Trail, Honeoye Falls, NY, came before the Board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 5.76 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 215,02-1-39, located in an RA-1 zone, to construct a pond approximately 56.6 feet from the nearest property line, whereas Town Code requires a 100 foot setback from the property line.

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they have seen the property.  All Board members indicated that they saw the property.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco to explain her proposal to the Board. Ms. Francesco stated that she would like to dig a pond and she needs a variance because it is less than 100 ft. from the neighbor’s property.  Ms. Francesco stated that the pond would be 56.6 ft from the property line.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco to indicate where the house is located.  Ms. Francesco reviewed the plan for the Board, showing the locations of the house and the proposed pond. Ms. Francesco stated that the pond was designed by the DEC. 

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco if she has an accessory building on the property.  Ms. Francesco stated yes. Ms. Francesco stated that the shed has to be moved.  Ms. Francesco stated that she has talked Tom Voorhees about that and knows that it has to be 20 ft. from the property line.  Ms. Francesco stated that she would confirm the location with Mr. Voorhees.

Ms. Francesco explained her reasoning for building the pond and its location, which was due to the wet conditions of the property.  Ms. Francesco reviewed the history of the drainage issues on this property.  The Board discussed the location of the pond and the berm.   Mr. Wright explained to the applicant that the amount of a variance and location of the pond cannot be changed once a variance is granted.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board for comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco if the benefit that she needs to achieve can be achieved by any other means feasible.  Ms. Francesco stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco if this variance were granted would it create any undesirable changes to the neighborhood character or to the near by property.  Ms. Francesco stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco if this is a substantial request.  Ms. Francesco stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco whether her request, in her view, will have adverse physical or environmental effects.  Ms. Francesco stated no.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Francesco if, in her view, if this alleged difficulty is self-created.  Ms. Francesco stated no.  

Mr. Wright asked the Board if they had any further comments.  There were none.

Mr. Wright asked the audience for comments.  

Mr. Ressler, neighbor, stated that the pond is 56 ft. from his yard and he has no problems with it and he thinks it is wonderful.

Mr. Wright asked the audience for comments.  There were none.

MOTION

Ms. Sciortino moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to close the public hearing at 8:22 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright –aye, Ms. Sciortino-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

MINUTES

Mr. Thorp moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to approve the minutes, as amended, of the July 27, 2006 meeting.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino– aye, Mr. Peckham-aye

DISCUSSION

PUBLIC COMMENT:  Mr. Wright asked for public comment.  Mr. Tom O’Connor, resident of Mendon, listed several ponds in the area and asked the Board to address his concerns about all of the ponds that are being built in the area, specifically, on Clover Rd. and Cheese Factory and Cheese Factory and Quaker Meeting House.  Mr. Jones stated that ponds have to be 100 ft. from any property line unless they receive a variance.  Mr. O’Connor stated that children are attracted to ponds and explained his concerns with the dangers of ponds and what he was required to do to secure his pool.  Mr. Jones stated that no State laws govern ponds. 

The Board discussed the Williams’ application.  Mr. Wright stated that he would write the determination.

The Board discussed the St. Mark’s application.  Mr. Peckham stated that he would write the determination.

The Board discussed the Francesco application.  Mr. Thorp stated that he would write the determination.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Ms. Sciortino, to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.

APPROVED

Mr. Wright-aye, Mr. Thorp-aye, Ms. Sciortino– aye, Mr. Peckham-aye


Minutes were taken by Julie Gianforti.
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